
Celebrate your Independence  Celebrating  
July 

 

1st-  International 
Joke Telling Day 

4th-  Independence 
Day  

5th– Fun in the Sun 
Day 

7th– Strawberry 
Sundae Day 

12th– Family Feud 
Day  

15th– Christmas in 
July  

16th– River Dancing 
Day  

20th– Man on the 
Moon Day 

23rd– Get outside 
Day 

26th– Summer 
Olympics Day 

28th– Parents Day 

29th– Documentary 
Day 

30th– Day of   
Friendship  

 

Independence Day and celebrations of our freedom are here. We are thank-
ful not only for the freedom we find in our country, but the independence we 
may experience in our daily lives. As our seniors get older, doing things   
independently may become more difficult, but staying as independent as 
possible is important. 

Maintaining independence is important for physical and mental health. It can 
boost self-esteem, give a sense of purpose, and decrease the fear of being a 
burden on other people. Balancing independence with safety can be a    
challenge, but taking some simple steps will allow the senior to maintain as 
much independence as possible. 

· Allow your loved one to set their own schedules and routines. Having   
control over what they do and when they do provides a sense of             
satisfaction. 

· Plan meals together. If your loved one needs help with meal planning or 
preparation, encourage them to suggest meal items or menus, and help with 
food preparation. If preparing nutritious meals is difficult, consider meal   
options through social services or a church. 

· Learn something new. It’s never too late to learn a new hobby or develop a 
new interest. Keeping the mind active is good for mental health. 

· Socialize. Attending social functions or visiting with others provides a 
means and a purpose for maintaining independence. 

· Use assistive equipment. Long-handled grabbers, toilet-seat risers, shoes 
with elastic laces, long shoehorns, medications in a planner and other items 
may help your loved one maintain their independence longer. 

At Bell Tower Residence, we continue to promote the independence of our 
residents every day. We stive to keep everyone safe while maintaining their 
highest level of independence in the least restrictive environment possible. 
We know that mental, physical and spiritual health and well-being are      
important, and are promoted by a healthy sense of doing as much for     
oneself as possible. 

Join Bell Tower Residence in celebrating each and every person and all they 

share with us! -Kris Mcgarigle  



 Welcome to Bell Tower! 

Congratulations Graduates!  

Hats off to our 2024 High School and College Graduates: 

Staff   
   Birthdays 

 
6th– Jerzie R 
9th– Steven A 
12th– Elanor H 
20th– Sierra M 
25th- Sierra L 
29th– Macy W 

 
Staff                   

Anniversaries 
 

1 year– Theresa G 
1 year– Tyler C 

3 years– Rebecca R 
19 years– Abby S 
24 years– Daniel H 
29 years– Nicole G 

 

Resident         
Birthdays 

 
1st– Estelle K 
9th- Anna K 

12th– Mark D 
15th– Sophie B 
19th– Janet K 

21st– Annette K 
22nd– Mitzi K 

30th– Marlene S 
 

Resident               
Anniversaries 

 
2 years– Dolores O 

3 years– Joan B 
3 years– Jean F 

 
 

 
 
 

Sierra Lane  

PCW 

Lily Hagemeister  

DA 

Shelby Harris  

PCW 

Jim W 

New Resident  

on Third Floor 

Carolyn W 

New Resident  

on Third Floor  

College Graduate: Rebecca Rell received her  Bachelor’s   

Degree in Biomechanics! 

High School Graduates: Addison, Adeline, Alexa, Ian, Macy, 

Isabella, Jerzie, Morgan, Tyler, Malakai  

A Friendly Reminder:  
As the weather gets warmer, please remember the importance of staying 

hydrated!  

Tatiana Anderson 

Housekeeping 

Rowynn Groth 

CNA 

James Taunton 

Housekeeping 

We are so incredibly proud of our Bell Tower Staff and their  

accomplishments!  



JUDITH ALFT
12/28/1943 - 6/3/2024

Judith A. ‘Judy’ Alft, 80, of Merrill, died Monday, June
3, 2024, at Bell Tower Residence in Merrill.

Judy was born December 28, 1943, in Merrill, daughter
of the late William and Marie (Arnett) Knispel. She

married Terry Alft on October 30, 1965, at St. Stephen’s
United Church of Christ, Merrill. He preceded her in

death on August 8, 2011. Judy worked at Weinbrenner
Shoe Company as a secretary and Semling and Menke

as a laborer. She spent time volunteering at St.
Stephen’s and the food pantry. Judy loved visiting and
bringing baked goods to the shut ins at Pine Crest and

Bell Tower. She enjoyed camping, playing cards, baking,
spoiling her grandchildren and great-grandchildren,

and most importantly, taking care of her family.












